
 

 

 June 2022 

JUNE DEACON MINISTRY 
 Assisting the Pastor:   

Steve Paschall/Peggy Mason 

Mount Hermon Baptist Church 

Pastor’s Pen                                                   Everything We Need 
 

His divine power has given us everything we need for a godly life 
through our knowledge of him who called us by his own glory and 
goodness.   2 Peter 1:3 

 

Our beloved church is in the midst of a pretty big transition.  We are  
emerging out of a pandemic and all the disruption is caused.  Your pastor  
of twelve years is moving on.  And once “the dust settles,” Mount Hermon will 
need to ask herself of all the wonderful ministries to pursue and the  
various ways to pursue them, who will Mount Hermon be for God’s Kingdom 
and this neighborhood. 
 

These are momentous, traumatic, but also exciting events.  I hope that 
Mount Hermon can take the time to process them, pray over them, and  
discuss them with one another.  With God guiding you, nothing is stopping 
you from taking the time Mount Hermon needs to walk through the myriad  
of questions and hopes and dreams deliberately and together. 
 

One thought you may have, a thought that has come up occasionally, is that 
if only Mount Hermon had a few more members, or was a little more  
financially secure, or in this case had a permanent pastor, then we could be 
an effective church.  The fact is that God have given Mount Hermon every-
thing she needs to be effective in living the Gospel and proclaiming the  
Gospel. 
 

Our Holy Scripture is littered with examples of God using individuals and 
groups who in the eyes of the world did not have the resources needed to 
change the world.  Then God would take them in their deficiencies and  
accomplish amazing wonders through them.  Take Joseph, a man sold into 
slavery and left to rot in prison.  And yet God used Joseph to change the 
course of the world.  Joseph had all he needed.  Mount Hermon has all she 
needs. 
 

In the end, this small church has a big Gospel that changes lives.  I would 
take that over a big church with a small Gospel seven days out of the week.  
You are enough for God to use.  Let God’s glory and goodness shine 
through you. 
 

In Christ, Pastor Rich 

CHURCH EVENTS 
 

June 4 
9:00a Baptist Men Mtg 
5:00p Dinner for Pastor 

Rich and Elizabeth 
 

June 5 
Pentecost Sunday 

Pastor Rich’s Last Day 
 

June 12 
Graduation Sunday 

2:00p Deacons’ Meeting 
 

June 13-16 
6:00-8:30p 

Vacation Bible School 
 

June 18 
Parsonage Work Day 

 

June 19 
Father’s Day 

4:00-7:00p Grown-ups 
Night Out 

 

June 21 
Newsletter Input Due 

 

June 22 
Children/Youth Zoo Trip 

 

June 26 
Business Meeting 
Following Worship 

 

June 27 
9:30a Church Council Mtg 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday 
9:30a Multiply Class  
9:30a Cultivate Class   

9:30a Friendship Class  
9:30a Children and Youth     

11:00a Worship Service 
 

Wednesday 
6:00p Adult Bible Study  
6:00p Children & Youth 
7:15 Choir Rehearsal 

 

 Thursday 
6:30p Amen Class  

Acts  
2:1-21 

On June 6th, we welcome                                            
Reverend David Morrton as interim Pastor! 

A Whole New World 
Pentecost Sunday 

06/05 
 

SERMON SCHEDULE Pastor Rich’s final service 
as Senior Pastor of Mount 

Hermon Baptist Church 



 

 

 

                       Children and Youth Ministry           
 

Hello all! VBS is coming soon! I have been so encouraged by the support that 
this church has shown to VBS. We have been working hard to get the event 

ready! If you are unable to volunteer and still want to help, there will be  
opportunities for you all to help supply us with the materials that we need to make this event happen. If 
you are interested, please let Teah or me know so that you can see what needs to be supplied. On  
another note, we will have a grownups night off on Father’s Day for our church and our community from  
4-7 pm. We also have a zoo trip on June 22nd that will be open to our students, some of the older VBS 
participants, and Yates students. We will go to the NC State Zoo, leaving at 10 am, packing a sack lunch, 
and returning before choir practice at 7.  
 

If you are interested in helping out with any of these activities or have any questions, please reach out to 
me.  
 

Thank you all so much for all that you do for the student ministry at Mount Hermon Baptist Church. 
 

Blessings, Brydon John DeWitt 

Those Needing Our Prayers... 

AROUND THE WORLD 

Noah Dellinger as he serves in Poland assisting the Refugees 
 

Farik Alenov, minister in the 10/40 window 
 

Tanya Pivovarova, missionary to the Philippines 
 

Mandy and Brian Davis, missionaries to Thailand 
 

Rev. Gideon Thuam, missionary to Thailand 
 

Roger and Vicki Grossmann, missionaries to Guatemala  

and Good Shepherd Ministries      

OUR SHUT - INS  AND HOS P ITAL IZED 

Brookdale  - 

Friends Home Assisted Living -   

Home Care - 

The Covington Assisted Living - 

The Oaks of Alamance  - 

 - 

Bonnie Andrews 

Betty Fera 

Linda Ferettino 

James Grasty 

Bob Link (Room 108) 

 

Pray For: 
 

The People of Ukraine, Pray for Peace 
 

Victims and families of the Texas school shooting 
 

Victims of recent violence around the country  
 

Pastor Rich and Elizabeth 
 

The safe gathering of our Church 
 

The Children and the Children’s Ministry Team 
 

Our Brothers at OCC and the AOP Ministry 
 

President Joe Biden and Governor Roy Cooper 
 

 

Declare his glory among the nations, his marvelous deeds among all  peoples.     1 Chronicles 16:24 

Brenda Allen 

Candy Brady 

Maria Brooks 

Donna Chamberlain 

Bill Clayton 

Rachel Clayton 

Joan Dixon 

  

 

Lacey Doar Girouard 

Judy Hanson 

Ann Harper 

Carolyn Harper 

Edith Lee 

Stacy Lee 

David Lewis 

Laurie Loving               

 

Jerry Nowell 

Joan Page 

Peggy Parker 

Betty Jane Poole 

Justin Riley 

Ridge Riley 

Sheila Seawell  

Phyllis Wallace 

 

OUTREACH              
     What If     
 

What if every member of Mount Hermon walked 
with Jesus every day and followed His every  
direction and loved every person who needed a 
Jesus hug?  What would happen in our  
community?  We would look like the church at 
Pentecost!  As the old timers used to say, we 
would have a strong revival fire on this hill over-
looking Old NC 10.  We are looking at that  
possibility as we study Richard Stearns book, 
“The Hole in Our Gospel” on Wednesday 
night.  We are asking that you pick up a copy of 
the book and read through the first two sections 
by 8 June.  You will enjoy the book but it’s  
important that we employ the book.  The study is 
intended not to be a study but a way to get things 
done in our community/ state / nation/ world.  
 

Missions simply change the character and  
effectiveness of the local church.  We don’t need 
to plan a revival, by following the commands of 
Jesus, we will experience a revival.  Come join us 
on Wednesday nights.  Together we can change 
our community and bless this community with the 
love of Jesus.       
~ Steve Paschall 

  

 Available for children ages 4-8 
          See Abby DeWitt            



 

 

♫ Music Notes ♫ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship 

The King will reply, 'Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers and sisters  

of mine, you did for me.'     Matthew 25:40  

2022                                   April       Year-to-Date 
 

General Budget Need:       $16,360          $69,530    
General Budget Income:    $15,547          $61,505         
 

Difference:                         ($   813)          ($8,025) 
 

General Budget Income:    $15,547          $61,505 
April Expenses:                  $20,692          $67,028 
 

Difference:                         ($5,145)          ($5,523) 
 

Loan Repayment:    Beginning Balance: $32,000 
                                 Repayment to Date: -$ 2,136  
                                Remaining Balance:  $29,864   
 

PRP Fund Balance: $23,660 
 

Please pray for the financial health of the Church.  
Peggy Mason, Treasurer 

 

Collection for the Christmas  
Shoebox Ministry is underway! 
You will find collection boxes 

around the church for donations.  
Look for sale items as you shop 

that would be perfect for the shoeboxes such as: 
end of season sales, summer sales, school item 

sales, etc. 

 

This year’s Easter Mission Offering  
will be donated to Alamance-Orange 

Prison Ministry. 
 

              Church Goal $800 
            Raised to Date: $1,222 

Alamance-Orange Prison Ministry exists to  
provide and promote spiritual comfort and growth 
to the men assigned to Orange Correctional  
Center through services rendered by a full-time 
funded chaplain. Further, the ministry strives to 
better prepare OCC residents with skills, abilities 
and motivation to successfully reintegrate into 
their communities and families upon release.   

Happy Church Anniversary  
June 21st  

We celebrate Terri Anne Darby  
for 7 years of faithful service to the Mount  

Hermon Music Ministry.  
 

Thank You! 

janice 



 

 

Pastor:              Rich Goodier   

Secretary:                                                       Peggy Mason 

Music Leader:                                                                                                    Janice Thompson 
                                                                                                       

                                                                                                             Church Office 
Hours:  Monday—Friday   9 am—11:30 am                                              

Phone:  919-383-2982      

Email:  mounthermondurham@gmail.com 

Pastor Rich’s Email:  pastor.richgoodier@gmail.com 
 

 

 

Please keep church office informed of change of address.   

www.MountHermonDurham.org 

MOUNT HERMON BAPTIST CHURCH                                          

4511 OLD NC 10 

DURHAM, NC 27705 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

06/01   Piper Clayton  

06/07   Steve Couch 

06/08   Paulina Serrano Gonzalez                  

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

OCIM ITEM OF  
THE MONTH 

Canned Pasta /  
Peanut Butter 

OCC ITEM OF  
THE MONTH  
Toothpaste 

JULY BIRTHDAYS 
07/10  David Lewis 

07/15  Shelby Edmonds 

07/16  Vickie Sorrell 

07/16  Gary Paschall 

07/19  Betty Jane Poole 

07/25  Judith Carrig 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
06/22   Cindy Dorrity 

06/25   Morgan Mayse 

06/27   Ronda Barton 

07/02  Betty Fera 

07/03  Dianne Daniel 

07/04  Gio Poma Butron 

07/06  Eric Neal 

07/08  Rachel Clayton 

07/08  Dixie Paschall 

DEACON ASSIGMENTS: 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 
06/02  Todd & Wendy Riley 

Steve Couch 
Peggy Mason 
Bob Brewer 
Tim Thompson 
John Frederick 
Steve Paschall 
Kevin Shinn 

A-B 
C-D 
E-I 
J-M 
N-Q 
R-S 
T-Z 

JULY ANNIVERSARIES 
07/05  Steve & Dixie Paschall 

07/11  Eddie & Stacy Lee 

07/11  Donnie & Robbe Riley 

07/25  William & Amanda Clayton 

New Cultivate Class Small Group  
A new Sunday School class has  
begun!  We want to help one another  
cultivate our walks with Jesus through 
music, prayer, fellowship, and studying 
God's Word.  See Shaina Riley for more 
information 

2022 Graduates!!  
Are you a member graduating or do you 
have a child or grandchild graduating 
from High School, College or a Higher 
Learning Institution?  If so, please contact the church 
office (919-383-2982), we would like to recognize our 
graduates during the June 12th service. 
 

Congratulations to Graduates: 
 

Seth Daniel, grandson of Dianne Daniel, graduating 
from Woods Charter High School. Seth plans to attend 
Gilford College in the fall. 
 

Natalie Kerns, granddaughter of Peggy Parker  
graduating from Orange High School. Natalie is  
current volunteering with Habitat for Humanity and will 
pursue a career in Real Estate.  
 

Skyler Paschall, daughter of Gary and Katrina  
Paschall will graduate from UNC-Greensboro this 
summer with a degree in Graphic Design. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

June 19th 

Discipleship 
  

Life is changing, but the constant is God is in 
control!  There is a lot happening here in our 
church…we will be sending Pastor Rich and 
Elizabeth on their way to Massachusetts with a 
potluck dinner Saturday, June 4th at 5:00; our 
new interim pastor will be starting soon after.  
Vacation Bible is June 13-16, 6:00-8:30;  
July 2nd at 12:00 we will be celebrating with a 
cookout…and church goes on. We will continue 
to sprout, grow and bear fruit as we minister, 
serve and witness to our community.  Come 
join us and ask how you can serve in God’s 
Kingdom.  ~Cookie 


